

March 22, 2017

Dear Community Leaders:

Thank you for your March 15 letter to TriMet, JPACT and the Metro Council. You have laid out a clear vision for transportation and housing investments that can improve the lives and livelihoods of our region's residents. You have also underscored the fact that achieving broadbased voter support for significant transportation investment requires hearing and responding to community expressions of need and priority.

You've called for a plan that not only includes big road and transit projects but also transportation safety, active transportation and safe routes to schools, expanded transit service affordable to low income households, affordable housing in areas well served by transportation choices, and equitable outcomes in all our transportation work. And you are appropriately insisting that the communities you represent, and the regional community as a whole, should be heard in the process of building an investment plan and electoral strategy.

As you point out, that's the successful strategy used by community leaders in the Puget Sound region, Los Angeles County, the San Francisco Bay area and Atlanta to win transportation and housing measures last November that will help finance over \$180 billion in improvements to those communities.

We share your views and are eager to expand the regional conversation about how we build an investment strategy that better meets the needs of our region's people. Thanks again for encouraging me and other elected representatives to listen to more voices, consider more needs and build a stronger, broader coalition of support.

Sincerely.

Tom Hughes, President

Shirley Craddick, Councilor

Kathryn Harrington, Councilor

Shirly K. Gaddel

District 1

Carlotta Collette, Councilor

District 2

Craig Dirksen, Councilor

District 3

Sam Chase, Councilor

District 5

Bob Stacey, Councilor

District 6

District 4

Cc: TriMet leadership

IPACT

Re: Investing in our region's transportation and livability needs March 22, 2017

Mailed to:

Mary Kyle McCurdy, Deputy Director 1000 Friends of Oregon 133 SW 2nd Ave., Suite 201 Portland, OR 97204

Gerald Cohen, JD, MPA, State Director AARP Oregon 9200 SE Sunnybrook Blvd., Suite 410 Clackamas, OR 97015

Duncan Hwang, Associate Director Asian Pacific American Network of Oregon 2788 SE 82nd Ave., Suite 203 Portland, OR 97266

Steph Routh, Communications & Marketing Manager Community Cycling Center 1805 NE 2nd Ave. Portland, OR 97212

Vivian Satterfield, Deputy Director OPAL Environmental Justice Oregon 3202 SE 82nd Ave. Portland, OR 97266

Noel Mickelberry, Executive Director Oregon Walks P.O. box 2252 Portland, OR 97208-2252

Kari Schlosshauer, Regional Policy Manager Safe Routes to School National Partnership XXX Portland, OR 97XXX

Gerik Kransky, Policy Director The Street Trust 618 NW Glisan St. #401 Portland, OR 97209

Jes Larson, Director Welcome Home Coalition 919 NE 19th Ave., Suite A Portland, OR 97232